# <u>Cherwell Cricket League Management Meeting</u> <u>Thursday 22<sup>nd</sup> November 19.30hrs</u> Bicester North Oxford Cricket Club

**Present:** Brian Standish (BS), Len Payne (LP), David Beck (DMB), Neilson Hinks (NH), Peter Toovey (PT), Ian Murdoch (IM), David Warner (DW), Lesley Pykett (LPy)

**Apologies**: David Prior (DP), Jim Howe (JH), M Dove (MD)

BS welcomed Lesley Pykett to the meeting

## Minutes of last meeting:

Jim Howe was deleted from attendees list as he had sent his apologies.

Item re AGM – it was noted that the proposed selling price to clubs of the Buckingham ball is £16.00 and the minutes were amended.

Following these amendments the Minutes were agreed.

### **Matters arising:**

None to record that would not be covered in this meeting.

## **Correspondence:**

- A) Various emails from Aston Rowant CC and Thame CC re facilities for 2019 to be covered later.
- B) ECB re above waist bowling. To be circulated to clubs and umpires.
- C) Twyford details of new Secretary
- D) Lee Beesley Long Marston CC re payment of players.
- E) Email from Abingdon Vale CC re development of land. Not support. Cant be involved
- F) Email from Long Marston request for a loan for refurbishment of nets. To be forwarded to LP for processing. **LP**

### Finance:

There was no report to be presented as the accounts would be presented to the clubs at the AGM

### **Club Matters**

Aston Rowant re improvement for the second ground facilities — a further response had been received from ARCC along with schedule of works. The matter was discussed at length and it was agreed after vote that the new schedule did not fully cover the requirements for a team in Division 4. Further letter to be sent to ARCC

IM/DMB

Westbury - It was recorded that Horley CC are disappointed that Westbury CC have accepted into Division 1 in view of their current on field facilities. DMB to make site visit.

Thame CC and Lord Williams School – further update received including confirmation the works on the on-field shed had been placed. Sightscreens are planned. After discussion it was agreed the progress made was acceptable, but monitoring would continue. ManCom to seek an update before the start of the next season. DMB to inform TTCC

DMB

Great Tew 3rds – After discussion and vote it was agreed it was in the best interests for them

to be placed in Division 10 next season. GTCC to be informed of this decision. IM/DMB

Cublington CC next season. – Response received confirming two teams will continue in CCL next season. Their request for the ManCom to consider regionalisation and shortened games was noteed.

Brackley – to be discussed under AGM.

Witney Mills – no update on second ground or new potential 3<sup>rd</sup> team. Need to know by end of November 2018.

Aston Rowant 5ths – Application for 5<sup>th</sup> team. – no further update/correspondence from ARCC since last meeting.

### **Welfare issues**

Nothing to report

# **Annual General Meeting**

A request from George Setterfield OCB to give a brief presentation (10 minutes) on 2019 World Cup, ECB Small grants, District Development Groups, Club Development Evening and Affiliation. It was agreed this could be done at 7.30pm before the official AGM commenced. DMB to inform G.Setterfield.

PT/DW to co-ordinate the voting on the night.

PT/DW

Voting by show of envelopes or paper vote.

DMB will produce all necessary paperwork and register

**DMB** 

Brackley CC – the current position was discussed along with the ManCom's stance on the night. It was agreed that Brackley could vote at the meeting.

# Sub committee reports

# **Umpires**

Nothing to report except NH would circulate to the Umpires and DMB to the Clubs the amended rule on beamers/dangerous bowling

NH/DMB

# **Grounds/Facilities**

Nothing to report

### **Cricket/Playing**

Nothing to report

### Social/Events

DB reported

Presentation Evening – there had been issues with food service and lack of general service on the night. DMB to talk again to Hotel. The layout of the room to be further considered for future events.

### **Links with other Leagues and County Boards**

BS had received a call from OCA asking about potential further talks. ManCom to wait until at least the outcomes of the OCA AGM are known.

BS to progress discussions with 4 Counties League and OCA

It was noted that Buckinghamshire Cricket Board had had a total re-vamp.

### Website.

GM reported

2019 season Divisions to be sorted ready for presentation to the December 2019 ManCom meeting.

DMB reported problems with spam on the 'Secretary' email account. GM to investigate. GM

# A.O.B

DMB – a reminder there is a vacancy on ManCom.

Meeting closed 9.15pm

League General Meeting November 29th 2018 7 30

Next meetings -

December 13th (to ratify next season clubs, leagues etc)

January 17<sup>th</sup>

February 21st

March 21st

April 25<sup>th</sup>

May 23<sup>rd</sup>

June 20<sup>th</sup>

July 18th

August 22<sup>nd</sup>